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	My Personal Thanks
Today’s daily brief is a very short expression of aspiration to each of you and your staffs for your hard work, patience and endurance through yesterday’s Board Meeting.  I know it wasn’t how you would have preferred to spend your day but it was very important for the future of Metro and all of our customers and stakeholders.

I especially want to commend Chair Gloria Molina for her extraordinary handling of the meeting and for crafting a workable compromise to resolve the issue.  She took the situation very seriously, even taking charge of planning the meeting logistics, and she conducted a very difficult meeting in a professional, expeditious and compassionate way.  Hands down, it was absolutely the best run major public hearing I have ever witnessed.
I also want to call special attention to Chair Molina’s staff members Nicole Englund, Veronica Cobla and Gerry Hertzberg for their work in handling the meeting and for developing the motion and helping to achieve consensus.

Metro staff also deserves credit.  In particular, Joanne Kawai, Terry Matsumoto, Michelle Caldwell, Lynda Bybee and her staff, and those who helped with crowd control.  They all did a yeoman’s job.

Thanks again.

I wish everyone a restful and safe Memorial Day holiday weekend.  
Congress Sends Supplemental Appropriations Bill to Congress
Last night, the House and Senate cleared a massive $120 billion supplemental spending package to fund continued U.S. military operations in Iraq and Afghanistan.  Of relevance to Metro, the legislation includes $100 million in additional funding for transit and rail security grants for FY 2007.  This will add to the $175 million that was appropriated by Congress last fall, for a total of $275 million in transit security funding for FY 2007.  President Bush has indicated he will sign the supplemental appropriations bill into law. 
Los Angeles Times Analyzes New Fares
The Los Angeles Times this weekend is expected to publish a follow-up analysis article about the Board decision to raise fares.  Reporters asked me how much revenue would be generated by the new fare structure and about its impact on reducing the operating deficit.  I explained that staff will have a better handle on revenue and the deficit when the FY 2008 budget is presented in June.  A rough estimate is that about $30 million may be generated in the first year of the new fares.  They then asked if Metro will be able to build any new rail projects given the deficit and I advised them that this will be discussed by the Board this summer when the Long Range Transportation Plan update is presented.

Division 3 100th Anniversary
Today we celebrated the 100th Anniversary of Metro’s Division 3.  I joined Board Member Pam O’Connor, Interim Chief Operating Officer Carolyn Flowers and San Gabriel Valley Service Sector General Manager Jack Gabig in congratulating the staff of Division 3.  Chairs and local representatives from AFSCME, ATU, TCU, Teamsters and UTU were also in attendance.  Formal letters and certificates were presented to Division 3 by representatives from Senator Boxer, Senator Feinstein, Congressman Xavier Becerra, State Senator Gil Cedillo, Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa and City of Los Angeles Council Member Ed Reyes.  Afterwards, attendees and employees enjoyed a “home-cooked” buffet presented by Division 3 employees.  Media in attendance included KABC, NBC, KCAL, Los Angeles Times and Chinese Daily News.  I was later interviewed by Los Angeles Times, Chinese Daily News and NBC.

Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events

Next week, I will be meeting with Senator Kevin Murray and Danny Bakewell Sr., Chairman of the Danny Bakewell Company; California Transportation Commissioners Jim Earp & Carl Guardino; visiting Congressional Staff; and William McSweeney, Chief of Homeland Security with the Los Angeles Sheriff Department.  I will also participate in the Eastside Partnering Session, Ramona Opportunity High School Groundbreaking Event, Annual Governance Council Meeting, and the Federal Transit Administration New Start Projects Quarterly Review Meeting.  Finally, I will also attend the National Contract Management Association - Los Angeles Chapter Meeting.
Next Week’s Procurement Postings

RFIQ for Audit of Proposition A & C Funds
Metro will release a Request for Interest and Qualifications next week to procure audit services for Proposition A & C funds for the Metro Controller’s office.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from March 31, 2007 through September 30, 2007.

The selected firm will provide an annual audit of Metro’s use of Proposition A & C funds.  The incumbent, Thompson, Cobb and Bazilio Associates, has provided this service for the last five years and their contract expired with the completion of the 2006 audit.  The new contract will begin in October for the 2007 audit.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Linda Wasley, senior contract administrator, at (213) 922-4186.

Of Note
On Sunday May 27, 1974 an articulated bus manufactured by Volvo and seating up to 75 people debuts on the streets of Los Angeles as part of a demonstration program to test the feasibility of high capacity vehicles.  Today, Metro operates 200 articulated buses in service with more on order.
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